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Greetings to you all, 
 
Exciting time for all cricket players and 
those with an interest in this sport. Our 
nets have finally become a reality. Over 
the holidays the area was excavated and 
last week the base concrete and fencing 
poles were put in place, awaiting for the 
netting to go up. A special thanks to 
Brendan van Vugt and his team for the 
many hours that you have put into this 
wonderful asset for our school. 
 

I guess it is always an interesting time in 
education, one thing is certain - change is 
inevitable!  As you will see below there is a 
paid union meeting coming up where the 
industrial arm will begin flexing its muscle. There is a strong feeling that over the past 9 years 
teachers, like many areas of society, have not felt the flow on from New Zealandôs órock star 
economy.ô  A 1% - 2% pay increase just hasnôt kept pace with the cost of living, so along with a 
substantial pay increase there are other areas that will be negotiated for.  
These include: 

¶ 1:25 staffing ratio for year 4-8 (reduced from 1:29) 
 

¶ Introduce professional practice time for 20 hours per term (replacing CRT) 
 

¶ Roll based entitlement for SENCO FTTE 
 

¶ Increase the number of resource teachers (RTLits and RT Maori especially) 
 

So smaller class numbers for years 4-8, increased release time for teachers (increased from 2 to 
4 days a term), recognition of the increased special needs workload on schools, and more 
literacy and Maori resource teachers will be negotiated for. Watch this space. 

 

The PTA met and have decided that a Community get together is required so to this end please 
put in your calendar now Wednesday March 28th. We will provide the venue, the barbecues and 
the activities. You provide your selves your food and drink and be prepared to meet and greet 
and have fun. We are celebrating our Gordonton Community and the end of Daylight Saving. So 
bring the family and the relations and let us have a great end to daylight savings community 
barbeque. 
 

Some advanced notice of a Teachers Paid Union Meeting which will be held in at Fairfield 
Intermediate School on Thursday 22nd March (Next Thursday) at 1pm. This will unfortunately 
mean that all of our teachers will be attending this and so there will not be learning here at our 
school that afternoon. The Piako and Komakorau buses will be running at lunch time to transport 
students home. Arrangements will be needed for those students who are not on these buses. 
 

The Piako Road bus will be heading further along from number 791 Piako Road to 885. This will 
provide a much safer turning space for the driver and all of our students who travel on the bus. 
This is effective immediately. So this bus is a free service from this point back to our school. 
 

Regards, David and the staff. 
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FRIDAYS  ASSEMBLY  CERTIFICATES   

Room 1 James Johnson and Marc Walton 

Room 2 Sam Van Hellemond and Ethan Gavin 

Room 4 Max Maclennan and Sarang Kim 

Room 5 Kieran Reynolds and Iran Lee 

Room 6 Pascale Maclennan and Amber Bankier 

Room 8 Alanah Sherley and Luke Halpin 

Room 9 Anyah-Lee Taylor and Aylah Mahon 

Room 10 Leah Morse and Zak Pene  

Room 11 Felicity Passau and Solomona Ennion 

Room 12 Ellie Halpin 

Congratulations to all these children and keep up the good work.  Every Friday we have a 

sharing assembly from 2.20pm, in the school hall.  We invite you, your extended family and 

friends, to join us for this assembly. 
 

FEELING FRUSTRATED - EXPRESSION OF INTEREST 
The ministry of education offers a wonderful programme for parents called the Incredible 
Years.  It is for parents of children aged 3 - 9 and develops strategies for parents to build 
positive relationships with their children and to manage problem behaviours.  I have 
completed the teacher course which was one of the best courses I have ever done, so you 
have my personal recommendation.  The course is free however to go ahead we would 
need: 

¶ A minimum of 14 parents 
¶ A commitment for 2.5-3 hours per week attendance for 14 weeks 
 

The earliest course is July.  Please let me know directly if you would like to participate and I 
will work out whether we have enough interest to proceed. 
 

Alternatively, there is another course offered by the Parenting Place which I am more than 
happy to find out about.  This one is 6 sessions but comes with a cost of $75 per person 
or$110 per couple and is aimed at 6-12 year olds. 
 

If you need any further information, or would like to show an expression of interest, please 
email me: rachaeld@gordonton.school.nz 
 
March 19 Yr 7 & 8 Immunisation 

 22 Teachers paid union meeting 

 26 Individual Photos 

 27 Rm 1 & 2 trip to museum 

 27 Junior school trip to the movies 

 28 Community get together 

 30 Good Friday 

April 02 Easter Monday 

 03 Easter Tuesday-No School 

 06 Class Photos 

 12 Special Assembly 

 13 Last day of Term 1ðDavidôs last day 

Regards, 

David, Mary, Daniel, Sammy, Nicky, Katrina, Jaimee, Grant, Karen, Marie, Trina,    
Angela, Rachael D, Chris, Dee, Michelle, Hayley, Brooke, Fiona, Dynelle, Tracey,  
Rebecca, Amanda, Alex, Alison and Blair. 

mailto:rachaeld@gordonton.school.nz


FROM THE SPORTS COMMITTEE  
Thanks to all those who have registered. It is awesome to see the majority of the school population        
involved!  We are in the final stages of sorting teams and will be letting you know shortly. In the meantime, 
we are on the hunt for team officials, particularly football coaches. If you have ever thought about it, or 
contemplated it, and dismissed it, now is the time we need you! Please let someone below know if you 
think you could give it a go, maybe even with a co-coach or to assisté or just manage or even parent help.  
 
At our recent Sports Committee AGM we elected and re-elected our positions. They are as follows 
Chairperson Shona Enersen 
Sports coordinator and Administrator Rebecca Barlow  
Treasurer Kelly Mills 
Netball Coordinator Shona Enersen  
Football Coordinators Shelley Sim and Mike Stuart 
Hockey Coordinator Kim Lucey  
Uniform Coordinators Kim Lucey and Brenna OôHearn 
School Liaison Katrina Banks  
If you have any issues or queries regarding your code, please contact your coach or manager first and 
then the code coordinator or Sports Coordinator or Chairperson. 
 
We would also like to extend a HUGE thank you to Jaimee Carter who officially finished her term on the 
Sports Committee. Jaimee was our first chairperson and has always given huge support over the years! 
Also another BIG thank you to Sonya Matthews who has also finished her term with us. Sonya was        
instrumental in setting up the sports committee, first kicks and girls football. Your contributions have been 
valuable to building the foundations of building a strong sports committee. 
 
Once again we are super lucky to have some sponsorship for new uniforms and are in the process of     
ordering some of these. The sooner the better! 

 
 

Teacher Aide Position at  
Gordonton School 

 

To work alongside Senior School       
(Years 5-8) students with the guidance of 

the  classroom teachers.  
 

Hours are 8.55amð12.35pm 
Monday to Thursday  

 

A firm, patient, understanding person 
needed, with a sense of humour. 

 
Please send a covering letter and  

your CV to   
 

The Principal 

GORDONTON SCHOOL 
Woodlands Road RD1 Hamilton 

 
Or email to admin@gordonton.school.nz 

 

Phone 824 3602 for more details 
 

Applications close on March 16th 2018 



SCHOOL DESKS  

We have a number of school desks availa-

ble for purchase.  $20 each, includes a 

desk and a chair. 

Please see Dee in the office. 


